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Photos of the historic meeting between True Father and Kim Il Sung on display at the World Peace 

Center, a building in North Korea owned by our movement. 

 

 
True Father and Kim Il Sung walking together during their historic meeting in December 1991. 

 

 
True Father embraces Kim Il Sung while True Mother looks on. 

 

Rev. and Mrs. Hyung Jin Moon arrived in North Korea on Friday as the head of a delegation sent by True 

Parents to take part in a commemoration of the historic meeting between North Korean supreme leader 



Kim Il-sung and True Father 20 years ago. 

 

True Parents were in North Korea from November 30 to December 7, 1991, undertaking an extremely 

dangerous mission to meet Kim Il-sung. Due to the dictatorial nature of the North Korean regime, True 

Parents were putting their lives on their line with their visit. However, through his meeting with Kim Il-

sung, True Father (from a secular viewpoint) made a foundation for greater North-South cooperation and 

interaction, and (spiritually) brought a great victory for God and made brotherly ties with Kim Il-sung. 

Father honored Kim Il-sung as his elder brother, just as Jacob honored Esau in the Old Testament. More 

details about True Parents' visit can be found in As a Peace-Loving Global Citizen, pp. 254-271. 

 

Rev. and Mrs. Hyung Jin Moon and their delegation, which includes Peter Kim, Sang Kwon Park, Ken 

Doo, a Segye Times reporter and a Peace TV videographer, are scheduled to remain in North Korea until 

this Friday, the 16th. Although detailed information about the trip is as of yet unavailable due to 

communication restrictions in North Korea, the North Korean government-controlled Korean Central 

News Agency has released a video of the visit entitled "Delegation of World Peace Federation Arrives": 

 

/www.kcna.kp/userAction.do?action=videoindex&lang=eng&newsyear=2011&newsno=1278469 

 

 
 

 
 

 


